ART GILMORE TRIBUTE, HOSTED BY LEONARD MALTIN 

On May 21, 2006, 6:30 pm, at the Egyptian Theater, the American Cinematheque is honoring Art Gilmore for his career in motion pictures.
Who is Art Gilmore?  He was probably the greatest narrator of movies and their previews of his day.  From the late1930’s to the early 1970’s he voiced over three thousand trailers.  As a voice-over expert in the nineteen fifties he was so popular there was nowhere to go that his voice was not heard.  He was on television, radio, children’s records, and at major venues such as “The Ice Follies”.  As spokesperson for dozens of products he pitched Langendorf bread to Chrysler automobiles.

But his greatest gift was pitching movies.

Gilmore’s innate acting ability gave him a unique gift: virtually anything he read was believable.  His love of words made what was spoken last in the memory.
His ability was not lost on movie directors. Gilmore’s voice could be heard in many classic films, from “Yankee Doodle Dandy” (1942), to “The Front Page” (1974).  His voice was more than a background element, and he advanced the plotline in many films, including those of Alfred Hitchcock, George Stevens, and Stanley Kubrick.  He was by example, a remarkable nine different character voices in Hitchcock’s “Saboteur” (1942).
As we mentioned, Gilmore’s best-known work though uncredited, was in the trailers. He narrated over three thousand of them, many for the most-loved movies of Hollywood’s golden age, beginning in 1938 and ending in 1974.  It’s these shorts that are the basis for our show.  

Art turned 94 in March.  Since his retirement twenty-five years ago he’s donated his spare time to reading for the blind. 

For many movie enthusiasts, the trailers he narrated are the “best”.  But because he never received credit he’s gone mostly unknown.
The Cinematheque program will be the first time he has ever been honored for this work.
We’re hoping that the story of his career and the event itself might be of interest to your readers. The trailers are very rare.  Because Art never saw any film when he read his narration, for the most part he will be seeing them, as will the audience, for the very first time.     
I can be contacted at (323) 664-9596, and by email at mikeh@znet.com 
Thanks sincerely, 

Michael Hyatt

